

Your new proposal was reviewed yesterday and the committee was pleased with it overall. They did have the following comments they’d like you to respond to before officially approving it though. 
 

1. There is a lot to cover for a 1 credit class. Would you consider allowing 2 credits? Even if you do not meet for 2 hours (we can do 1.5 or other increments if you are interested), the committee felt there was plenty of work to be done and that time for viewing the movies justified the extra credit. 

 

It would be fine with me to have the course be a two-credit class.  However, I designed the syllabus (and the readings) with a one-hour class in mind, and I believe I have a fairly good sense of how much can be covered in 48 minutes.  However, we can meet for a full hour (i.e. 60 minutes), if the Committee finds that more appropriate for a 2-credit class.  
 

2. Films – can these be on reserve around campus to ensure that students have access? 

 

I can certainly try to do so, but I don't think OSU owns all of the films, which would make it difficult.  However, the students can check out the films at local libraries or regular video-rental stores, and many of them can also be down-loaded directly to their computer or required through NetFlix.  I often use films in my classes as a required or extra-credit option, and I have never found access to be a problem.
 

3.  Can you describe how you anticipate the discussions taking shape when the students are not viewing the same movies? 

 

Exactly because students will not be viewing the same films, I do not anticipate a class discussion of them.  Rather, they are intended as a supplement to the readings/discussions.  My idea was to encourage students to view films that they may not come across otherwise; generally, based on my experience with this in other classes, students enjoy this immensely, and they learn a great deal from the films.
 

4.  Would you consider have the students view one film in class (or one that everyone is required to see) at the beginning of the quarter to ensure one common experience? If you’d rather not, can you provide a brief rationale for this? (This request kind of ties to #3)
 

 The suggested films are tied to different aspects of the course material -- one, for example, is about gender anxieties in the Weimar Republic (The Blue Angel); another is about Jewish women in the Holocaust (Anne Frank Remembered).  None of these films in and of themselves address the entirely of the course content (or even the most central parts of it), so having all students watch one of these does not really make sense.  However, one could imagine a different kind of (film) history class, where all students viewed all the films and the class as such was focused primarily on discussions of these films.  
 

5.  Recommended that you change your disability statement to the standard ASC statement found here
I will definitely do this.
 

********************************************************************

 

In thinking about these suggestions from the committee, I wonder if it may make more sense to turn the viewing of all these films into extra-credit options.  I could base a writing assignment on one or more of the texts covered in class.

 

Please let me know what you think!

 

Best,

Birgitte

